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OHAPTERPOCOXXIX.

AN ACT FOR VESTING THE HOUSE AND LOTS THEREIN DESCRIBED IN
TRUSTEES FOR THE USE OF THE PRESIDENT OF THE PRESIDENT
(SIC] OF THE SUPREME EXECUTIVE COUNCIL OF THE STATE FOR
THE TIME BEING.

(SectionI, P. L.) Whereasby an act of generalassemblyof
this commonwealth,entitled“An actfor theattainderof divers
traitorsif theyrender[not] themselvesby a certaindayandfor
vestingtheir estatesin this commonwealthandfor moreeffect-
ually discoveringthesameandsatisfyingthelawful debtsand
claims thereupon,”1JosephGalloway, late of this stateis con-
victedandattaintedof high treason,andall theestaterealand
personalwhich hewasseizedof or entitledunto on thefourth
day of July, one thousandsevenhundredand seventy-sixwas
by thesaidactforfeitedto thestate:

(SectionII, P.L.) And whereason thesaidfourth dayof July
thesaid JosephGallowaywas seized,inter alia, of a certain
messuageortenementandlot of groundin thecity of Philadel-
phia situateon the south side of High street,containingin
breadthon the saidHigh streetsixty feetandin lengthordepth
on Sixth streetonehundredandeighty feet boundedeastward
with the messuageand lot of RichardPenn,southwardwith
Minor street,westwardwith Sixth streetand northwardwith
High streetaforesaid,andalsoof andin a certainotherlot or
pieceof groundsituateon the southsideof Minor streetafore-
said, containingin breadthon the said streetsixty feet and
in depth eighty-six feet, boundednorthwardby Minor street
aforesaid,eastwardand southwardby ground of Elizabeth
Churchandwestwardby Sixth streetaforesaid:

(SectionIII, P. L.) And whereasit is suitableandnecessary
that a properhousebeprovidedby thepublic for theresidence
of his excellencythepresidentof thesupremeexecutivecouncil
of thestatefor thetimebeing:
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[SectionI.] (SectionIV, P. L.) Beit thereforeenacted,andit
is herebyenactedby theRepresentativesof theFreemenof the
Commonwealthof Pennsylvaniain GeneralAssemblymet, and
by the authority of the same,That thesaidmessuageor tene-
ment, andtwo lots or piecesof groundwith all thebuildings,
improvementsandappurtenancesthereuntobelongingshallbe
andthesameareherebygrantedto andvestedin PlunketFlee-
son,JonathanBayardSmith, William Henry,GeorgeSchioffer
and IsaacHowell, Esquires,to haveandto hold the saidmes-
suageor tenementandlots of groundandall and singularthe
appurtenancesthereuntobelonginguntothemthesaidPlunket
Fleeson, Jonathan Bayarcl Smith, William Henry, George
Schlofferand IsaacHowell and the survivorsand survivor of
themandto theheirsof thesurvivorof themforever,subjectto
the groundrent, andotherencumbrancesunderwhichthesaid
JosephGallowayheld the same;yet neverthelessto the uses,
intentsandpurposeshereinafterspecifiedandto no otheruse,
intentorpurposewhatsoever,Thatis to say,to and for theuse
of thepresidentof thesupremeexecutivecouncil of this state
for thetImebeing,andto and for suchotheruses,intentsand
purposesasthe generalassemblyof this commonwealthshall
hereafterdirectandappoint,andon this furthertrust andcon-
fidence that they the said trusteesand thesurvivorsandsur-
vivor of themandtheheirsof suchsurvivordo andshallpermit
andsufferthepresidentof thesupremeexecutivecouncil of the
statefor thetime being,to havetheexclusivecareandmanage-
ment of thesaidhouseandlots with theappurtenances,either
to occupythesameor to.leaseandreceivetherents,issuesand
profits thereofto his privateuseandadvantage.

PassedMarch 18, 1779. Seethe note to the Act o~Assembly
passedMarch 6, 1778, Chapter 784; and the Acts of Assembly
passedMarch 29, 1779, Chapter832; February28, 1780,Chapter878.


